                                           AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 13th day of February, 2013

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman





Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

John McKelvey, a Zoning Board Member, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



Add-On # 14F
DATA PROCESSING: Weather Video
Add-On # 15B 
POLICE: 2 Surplus Motorcycles

Add-On # 15C  POLICE: Discussion of DARE Program Agreement 
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $4,332,168.75, with the exception of invoices 130647 in the amount of $1,225.49 & 130660 in the amount of $620.00 for a total audit amount of $4,330,323.26. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent
Invoice #130647 in the amount of $1,225.49 was approved after item 15B.
6. ZONING REQUEST:  Colandrea/Sunshine Ford

Dominic Cordisco, attorney for the applicant, and Gregory Shaw of Shaw Engineering, came before the Town Board. Cosimo Colandrea and Sunshine Ford are requesting approval of a zoning change of lands he owns along Putnam Street that abuts the Sunshine Ford-Lincoln dealership for additional parking and new car storage. This zoning change will change the current zoning of  R-3 zone to the I-B zone. The request is necessary for renovations that the dealership is planning. 
Mr. Colandrea is requesting the purchase of 4,750 square feet of the dead end portion of Boulder Road from the Town of Newburgh. He previously submitted a certified survey and the property was appraised in 2007 at a value of $4,000.00. 

Mr. Colandrea is willing to grant certain rights of way to the Town of Newburgh water line mains that run through Boulder Road and the Sunshine Ford-Lincoln dealership. This previously submitted to the Town in a certified survey. 
Mr. Shaw said there are three things that the applicant is asking for. They are as follows:



>
To purchase Boulder Road from the Town


>
They will give the Town an easement to the water main located in 



Boulder Road

· A change in the zoning line from its present location to Spruce Street.
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Councilwoman Greene said a public notice will have to be sent to the surrounding neighbors and a public hearing will have to be conducted.

Supervisor Booth will ask the applicant to schedule a public informational meeting prior to the public hearing. 

Mr. Taylor asked if the residence on the lot next to the Grenada’s property will remain or will it be demolished. 

Mr. Colandrea said everything will remain the same unless they purchase the Grenada’s property. 

Mr. Taylor asked the applicant to prepare and submit to the Town an environmental assessment form addressing the following:

· The rezoning

· The abandonment and sale of Boulder Road

· The acceptance of the water main   

When the EAF is sent to the Town the SQRA process will commence and a public hearing will be scheduled.
Mr. Taylor and Mr. Cordisco will draft the Local Law for this zoning change.   

The Town Board decided to accept the existing 2007 appraisal for Boulder Road. 

7. ZONING REQUEST: Nella’s Nest/Roberts Roofing

Tobias Lake, the attorney representing Nella’s Nest North Corporation, and Kevin Roberts, president of Nella’s North, came before the Town Board. 
Mr. Lake said Mr. Roberts is requesting an amendment to the Town’s zoning code to permit storage buildings of up to 50% of the size of the principal building as accessory uses to professional offices in the IB zoning district. The Town’s Code currently allows professional storage units only in the B zone.
Mr. Lake said currently the IB district allows the following:

· storage units in other areas other than  professional offices

· principal uses but not accessory storage at a professional office

Councilman Piaquadio is in favor of amending the Town Code to allow professional offices in the IB zone to have the ability to have a storage building. 
The Town Board discussed the meaning of buildings under the Town Code. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town Board can add containers to the structures that are allowed or they can be referred this matter to the Zoning Board. 

Supervisor Booth said it has to be determined
· If containers are allowed

· If the containers are required to have screening

· Should they be fenced

He suggested that the Town define containers and also put in the regulations on how they can be used. 

Mr. Taylor advised putting the regulations into definitions.   

Councilman Woolsey asked to have the Planning Board and the Zoning Board make a recommendation to the Town Board.
Mr. Taylor said the Town Board has to submit a suggested Code Amendment to the ZBA before they can give their recommendation.  
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Mr. Roberts said they are currently in violation of a ZBA hearing. The judge has been kind enough to allow them time to make a petition to the Town Board. He would appreciate if the Town Board would make a decision. If the request does not end in their favor they would have to get rid of the container, have an outside storage at a garage or somewhere else that would be very costly to them.

Councilman Bello asked Mr. Roberts how long the storage container has been in place. 

Mr. Roberts said the container has been there since 2007. He was cited a year ago last October and it has been in violation 2 to 3 months. 
Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor to draw up a draft of the amendment to include containers and update the IB zone to have storage buildings for accessory storage. 
Councilman Woolsey asked about the placement of the containers. 

Mr. Taylor said currently accessory buildings have a 5 foot setback requirement. The Town Board can put in additional requirements for screening and setbacks for accessory buildings that are containers.  

Councilman Woolsey suggested that Mr. Taylor submit a draft of the local law to the Zoning and Planning Board Attorneys.

 Mr. Taylor said he can do that, but there is the matter of how the attorneys will be paid for their review and comments. 
Councilman Piaquadio said that the Town of New Windsor allows storage sheds and therefore they must have storage sheds defined in their Town Code. 

Mr. Taylor said the consensus of the Town Board is that they will precede authorization to draft to the Code Amendment to the IB table allowing storage building accessory to offices as well as the amendment of the definition of buildings and the amendment for the regulation to accessory buildings. The following items need to be submitted by Nella’s Nest North Corporation:

· An escrow deposit to cover the Town’s legal and professional costs

· The applicant can submit a draft of a local law regarding the zoning change to the Town Code. The draft should be circulated to the Town, Planning and Zoning Boards. 

· The Town will circulate the final version of the amendment to the Zoning and Planning Boards and a public hearing will be scheduled.

· An Environmental Assessment form will be required 


8. RECREATION:

A. 2013 Program Brochure
Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, solicited quotes from 

· Spear Printing Co.

· The Sentinel

· Great American Brochure

for the printing of the 2013 Recreation Program Brochure.  The only one who submitted a quote was Spear Printing Co. for the amount of $5,920.00. The Town has used Spear Printing for the last several years and in the past they have submitted the lowest quotes. 

Councilman Woolsey said Spear has done a great job in the past. He inquired as to whether the Memorial Day Parade date has been corrected. He said the date has to be correct before the information is submitted to the printer. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the brochure now goes out via email and it is also on the Town of Newburgh website. 

Councilwoman Greene said the brochures are also distributed in the Town of Newburgh Schools and the Town Supervisor’s office. There is also information on the sign at the entrance of Chadwick Park
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office also distributes the brochures.

Councilman Piaquadio said the above should be taken into consideration before the brochures are printed and mailed out. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 4, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to accept the quote submitted by Spear Printing Co., located at 15 Goshen Avenue, Washingtonville, NY, to print the 2013 Recreation Program Brochure at a cost of $5,920.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Tee Shirt Bid Award

Supervisor Booth said sealed bids were opened of Friday, January 25, 2013. There were six bids received and Mr. Petrillo is requesting to award the bid to the lowest bidder.
Councilwoman Greene said the difference between the two bidders is $63.00 and she objects to awarding this bid to the lowest bidder and not Wild Heart Apparel, who the Town has been using for the last several years. Wild Heart has provided the Town with superior quality and service.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the 2013 Town of Newburgh Tee Shirt Bid to Create My Tee. Co., 4343 Concourse Drive, Ann Arbor, MI as follows:


On Color Front Print

$5,328.18

2012 Quantity: 1,782.00
                 @ 2.99 per shirt


One Color Front Chest & Back
  3,060.09


2012 Quantity: 843

    @ 3.63 per shirt


Four Color Front Chest & Back
     462.00


2012 Quantity: 120

    @ 3.85 per shirt


TOTAL

       
$8,850.27

             The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. HIGHWAY:  

A. Summer Materials Bid
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 5, 2013, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to go out to bid for the Summer Materials including Guide Rails, Chip Spreader, Wheel Rubber Tire Roller, and Aluminum Box Culverts. There will be individual bids for the Cold Milling Machine and Heavy Equipment Rental. The date, time and advertising for these bids will be coordinated between Town Clerk Zarutskie and Mr. Benedict. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B. Promotions and New Hires
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh Highway Department has the following open positions:

· Work Leader

· HEO

· MEO

Councilman Woolsey has the opinion that the Town should wait on posting and filling these positions until after the contract is settled.

All of the Town Board members agreed.
Councilwoman Greene said the Town has added approximately 18 new roads that they are responsible for plowing. 

C. Hiring Seasonal Laborer
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 6, 2013 submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to hire Travis Smith as a full time Seasonal Laborer, his start date is February 28, 2013, at a hourly rate of $12.00. The funds for this position will come from account 5110.100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: There is a memo from Charlene Black, Administrative Aide stating upon approval Mr. Smith has to complete his paperwork, have fingerprints done and a drug and alcohol test has to be done.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. DPW:

A. Budget Transfer for DEP Land Use Permit
Councilman Woolsey asked if the money for this transfer should come from the bonded money for the filter plant. 

Supervisor Booth said this item will be held over until he can answer Mr. Woolsey’s question. 

B. Budget Transfer for Spectrometer
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer request dated February 7, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, as follows:



FROM


TO


AMOUNT



8330.0459

8330.0466

$7,500.00

This budget transfer is needed for the purchase of a DR6000 Spectrometer that was previously approved by the Town Board.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C. Commissioner Salary Allocation

Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed during the discussion of the budget allocation. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 11, 2013, submitted by Wayne Booth, Town Supervisor, to allocate the following percentages for the Commissioner of Department of Public Works Salary:


Filter 

30 percent


Water

30 percent

Sewer 

25 percent

Highway
15 percent


This approval is retroactive from January 1, 2013.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. ANIMAL CONTROL:

A. Authorizing T 93 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated February 1, 2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay the January 2013 voucher for veterinarian services performed by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount of $14.50. The funds will come from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Authorizing T 94 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 1, 2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay December 2012 and January 2013 vouchers for veterinarian services performed by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital, in the amount of $1,275.55. The funds will come from the T-94 account.                             The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C. Authorizing Equipment Purchase Using T 94

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 11, 2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to purchase exterior kennel doors from Moore Pet Doors in the amount of $3,355.00. The funds for the purchase will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Les Cornell, Buildings and Grounds Supervisor, will solicit a price for the installation of the doors.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12. ENGINEERING: Magyar Stormwater/Soil Erosion Control Security  
       Release

Supervisor Booth said James Osborne, Town Engineer, is recommending the release of the Stormwater soil erosion control security for the Magyar Budget Truck Rental based on the developer’s contractor, Pat Hines final inspection of the site conditions. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 5, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to release the stormwater soil erosion control security for Magyar Budget Truck Rental site plan and for the Town to execute the Notice of Termination for the SWPPP. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

13. ACCOUNTING:

A. Investment Policy Amendment
Supervisor Booth said Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant, is requesting a change for Section 8 Collateralizing of Deposits in the Town of Newburgh Investment Policy. This change will enable the Town to receive favorable rates on CD’s.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to change Section 8-Collateralizing of Deposits of the Town of Newburgh Investment Policy to read as follows:

By an “irrevocable letter of credit” issued in favor of the local government by a federal 
home loan bank whose commercial paper and other unsecured short-term debt obligations are rated in the highest rating category by at least one nationally recognized statistical rating organization. Such letter of credit payable to the local government as security for the payment of 100% of the aggregate amount of public deposits                 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Interfund Transfer

Supervisor Booth said Ms Calarco’s memorandum states “In December 2012, the Town closed two capital projects that had unspent bond proceeds from a 1994 bond in the amount of $182,185.78. Upon closing the projects, the unspent proceeds were transferred to the Town’s Debt Service Fund. The principal payments for these two projects for 2013 amount to $635,000.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Interfund Transfer request dated February 4, 2013, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, in the amount of $182,185.78 plus all earned interest, to the Sewer Fund. The funds will be used to pay the 2013 principal payment on the 1994 bone from Debt Service. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

14. DATA PROCESSING:

A. Computer Reserve Purchases
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to renew the untangle software for Town Hall for a cost of $864.00. The funds will be withdrawn from account 001-878 with a current balance of $45,450.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Purchase of Untangle Software
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase the untangle software from FLC Equipment, located in Cornwall, New York for the amount of $864.00. The funds will be withdrawn from the Computer Reserve Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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C. Surplus Computers
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to declare the following Town of Newburgh Computer’s surplus:

MODEL

SERVICE TAG

TOWN BAR CODE

Dell Dimension 4550
DWL5D1

11151


Dell Dimension 3000
34FXS81

10836

Dell T500

58AZ9


15086

Dell Dimension 8400
CK29Z61

10913

Dell Dimension 4700
423BZ61

15991

Compaq

U306LB4ZA811

Dimension 4400
8VD9B11

15088

Dimension 3100
J95MZ91



Dell 4400

244BB11

15048

Dell DHP

65QT741

10416

Dell Monitor MX09367 


11174

Dell Monitor CNY13524

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

D. Discussion—Recycling and Recovery
Councilman Piaquadio said Cynthia Martinez, Clerk to Supervisor, gave him information from Waste Alliance Network who recycles electronics. They will pick up the electronics at no cost to the Town. Mr. Piaquadio said currently it is difficult to discard electronics. The Town has to provide a bay for Waste Alliance and they will provide pallets, and 4x4 boxes. Town residents would then be able to dispose of their electronic at the designated area near the Recreation Department. When the bins are full, Waste Alliance will pick up the electronics and give the Town an inventory of the items removed. They will also shred all of the hard drives. The company currently works for and serves 450 municipalities. Waste Alliance makes their money by selling the precious metals found on the circuit boards and grants from the larger electronic companies. This company also works with the DEC which insures that all of the electronics are disposed of properly. Councilman Piaquadio will call other municipalities who utilize this service for their comments and he will also forward all of the paperwork to the Attorney for the Town. 
All of the Town Board Members agreed that this is a good idea and a benefit to the Town and its residents. 

E. Copier Update

Councilman Piaquadio said the Accounting, Recreation, Code Compliance and the police Departments are in need of having their copy machines replaced. The Police Department currently has 3 copiers, one being a newer model. All of the copiers being purchased are off of State bid and the copier being purchased for the Police Department will replace two of the older ones. There were two quotes received for the purchase of four copy machines. They are as follows:

VENDER
DEPARTMENT
COST


MONTHLY 









SERVICE CHARGE
Toshiba



Accounting

$2,064.00

$53.24

Recreation

  6,457.00

  53.14

Code Compliance
  4,930.00

  28.53

Police Department
  6,457.00

  47.23





  TOTAL
      $19,908.00
Ricoh

Accounting

$2,287.00

$  5.88



Recreation

10,055.00

  78.40



Code Compliance
  4,159.00

  24.50



Police Department
  7,652.00

  67.62  






  TOTAL
      $24,153.00


The two companies’ monthly service charge will remain the same for five years.
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Councilman Piaquadio said each department will pay for their own machine from one of their accounts. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of four copy machines from Toshiba as follows: 
FOR DEPARTMENT
MODEL
COST

ACCOUNT FUNDS 






WILL COME FROM

Accounting


306/30

$2,064.00
1315.0200

Recreation


3540C

  6,457.00
7020.0200  
Code Compliance

2550C

  4,930.00
3620.0200  $4,000.00








3410.0200  $1,000.00

Police Department

3540C

  6,457.00
3120.0200
                                                    TOTAL          $19,908.00
The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Supervisor Booth said he is filling out a grant application from NYSERTA for the two copy machines being purchased that are under $5,000.00 and fall under the category of energy efficient. NYSERTA will pay up to 75% of the cost of the machines.       

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the following budget transfer

Transfer
FROM

TO

AMOUNT

7020.0200
1315.0200
$1,300.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
F. (ADD ON) Weather Video

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town website has the local weather listed on it from Mike Smith, owner of a local weather channel. He is now doing business with Dave Schwartz who was on the weather channel for 17 years. They are interested in making a weather video each week for the Town’s web page.

Councilman Woolsey asked if the video will advertise any businesses. 

Councilman Piaquadio said it does not. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there will be a cost to the Town.

Mr. Piaquadio said there will be no charge for this service.

15. POLICE:  
A. Authorization to Purchase K-9 Equipment/T 90 Account
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 7, 2013, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to purchase a portable kennel and two holsters to accommodate a handgun mounted lighting system that allows the officers to manipulate their handgun, flashlight and K-9 simultaneously. This purchase is not to exceed $1000.00 and the funds will come from the T-90 Account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B. (ADD ON) 2 Surplus Motorcycles

Councilman Woolsey said he spoke the James LaColla, Head Mechanic, and Mr. LaColla suggested, that due to the age and condition of the two Kawasaki Motorcycles in need of repair, that they should be declared surplus and sold.  

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Woolsey to have Mr. LaColla submit a letter stating his suggestion.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to declare the following two Kawasaki Motorcycles as surplus:

1997 KZ1 vin: JKAKZCP21VB515165


1999 KZ1 vin: JKAKZCP25XB517200

And then be sold on GovDeals.com.
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to pay the voucher included in this audit submitted for Moroney’s Harley-Davidson, located in New Windsor, New York in the amount of $1,225.49. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

  
C. (ADD ON) DARE
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town said the Town has received a letter from Orange County with an agreement regarding the funding for the DARE Program. This item will be on the agenda of the February 27, 2013 Audit Workshop Meeting. 
Councilman Woolsey said the Town has received books for the DARE Program. The cost of the books is between $500.00 and $600.00. It is his understanding that the PTA always paid this bill in the past. 

Councilwoman Greene said in the past few years the PTA did pay for the books.  

16.
RESOLUTION of Support for New York State Contract Information for




               Vacant Structures
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Support for New York State Bills Requiring Contact Information for Vacant Structures and Good Faith in Obtaining Foreclosures. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

17.
ETHICS BOARD: Appointments of New Members to Fill Vacancies 


Supervisor Booth said the Town Board has interviewed four candidates to fill the vacancies on the Ethics Board. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint the following for the Ethics Board for a five year terms:


Board Member


Term Ending


Betty Merrill


07/31/2015


David Violate


07/31/2016


Derek Benedict


07/31/2017


Nicole Sprague


07/31/2017

The existing Ethics Board Members will have terms ending as follows:


Board Member


Term Ending


Donna Burgess


07/31/2013


William Murphy

07/31/2014


Karl Najork


07/31/2016

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
18. ADJOURMENT


MOTION was made at 8:46 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

      ___________________________ 
             _______________________________

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

